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Date: 3rd February 2023 
 

Newsletter No: 01  

Term 1 Diary: 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

31 Jan OPP ‘Know me before you teach me’ Meetings 

06 Feb WAITANGI DAY – School Closed 

09 Feb Y6 Ako Korimako School Gala Day RIS 
10 Feb School Whakatau – 10am 

 Touch Rugby Y0-6  Registrations Due by 9am 

via KINDO (No late registrations accepted) 

13-17 Feb Ara kē atu transport week 

15 Feb Cricket – Mixed Incrediball Y4-6  

 and Futsal Y5-6 Registrations Due by 9am 
 via KINDO (No late registrations accepted) 

17 Feb Y6 Ako Korimako Tree Trust Trip  

 9:15am-12:15pm 

21 Feb Y5 Ako Kārearea EOTC - Lake Okareka 

 BOT Meeting 6pm 

22 Feb Y5 Ako Kārearea EOTC - Beach Education  
 - Papamoa 

27 Feb NZEI Teachers PUM – Please collect your child 

from school at 12:30pm 

01 Mar Waka Ama 

06 Mar New Entrant Cohort 2 Starts 
7-8 Mar Y6 Ako Korimako – Amazing Race 

9 Mar Top School 

14 Mar RATS Duathlon 

16 Mar Rm 11 Library Trip – Land of the Taniwha 

 9:30-11:15am 

 Rm 12 Library Trip – Land of the Taniwha 
 12:15-2pm 

 

Term 1 Diary Continued… 
 

17 Mar Rm 14 Library Trip – Land of the Taniwha 

 9:30-11:15am 

20-23 Mar Water Safety Programme – Student Leaders 

22 Mar Rm 13 Library Trip – Land of the Taniwha 
 9:30-11:15am 

27-29 Mar Y5-6 Tui Ridge Camp 

04 Apr Golf Fun Day 

05 Apr CBOP Swim Sports 

06 Apr Last Day of Term 1 – School Closes at 3pm 

 
Term Dates 2023: 
 

Term 1:  Tue 31st January – Thu 6th April  
(‘Know me before you Teach me’ Meetings on 31st January) 
Term 2:  Mon 24th April – Fri 30th June 

(Teacher Only Day on  24th April) 

Term 3:  Mon 17th July – Fri 22nd September  
Term 4:  Mon 9th October – Wed 13th December (TBC)   
 
New Entrant – Cohort Start Dates 2023: 
 

TERM 1 Cohort 1:  Wed 1st February 

 Cohort 2:  Mon 6th March 
TERM 2 Cohort 3:  Mon 24th April 

 Cohort 4:  Mon 29th May 

TERM 3 Cohort 5:  Mon 17th July 

 Cohort 6:  Mon 21st August 

TERM 4 Cohort 7:  Mon 9th October 
 Cohort 8:  Mon 13th November 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – TERM 1 WEEK 1  

Kia Ora Koutou, Dear Parents – Welcome ALL 
I hope that you are well and have had an amazing holiday with your children. 

It has been fantastic chatting with some of you at our ‘Know me before you 

Teach me’ meetings on Tuesday. 2023 is going to be an amazing year and 

I am looking forward to working with all of you for the benefit of our students 

and school community. A special welcome to our new Year 1 and other 

students and whānau. 
 

The Cunliffe Family have had a great holiday. Deck renovations and gardening were our top priorities. We spent 

some time at Waihi Beach and with the boys.  
 

Once again, our teachers have put in a fantastic effort into setting up the learning environments, ready for the 

new year.  
 

Thank you to Matua Dan for making our school look even lovelier. Our beautiful environment, superb facilities and 

passionate people make Otonga School a super place to be. 
 

Our teachers attended the Longworth Learning Through Play Conference in Napier during the break and this was 

an extremely valuable learning and team building experience for us. (More about this in next week’s newsletter.) 
 

Welcome to our new teachers Whaea Nat (Room 10) and Mr Doyle (Room 20). We are also happy to introduce 

Matua Daniel Gibbs our new caretaker and Mrs Katrina Weller our new Admin Assistant/Secretary/Principal PA. 

Otonga School is really happy to have quality staff like this. 
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Mr Cunliffe’s Holiday Challenge 

Thank you to Saffron Watts and Makaire Reweti who have shared their holiday adventures 

with us. Please come to my office to get a little treat. 
 

Saffy had an awesome 

summer holiday at the Ohiwa 

Caravan Site. She has 

challenged herself and has 

been bodyboarding for the first 

time and had lots of fun while 

learning water safety. One 

evening she and her brother 

caught their first fish with their 

Daddy and Uncle. The little 

bait fish they caught helped 

catch a large snapper fish out 

at sea the day after (dinner 

was sorted!) 
 

Makaire and Mum made an awesome Holiday Journal celebrating all of the great experiences during the time. 

 

Message from BOT Presiding Member 

On behalf of the Otonga School BOT, welcome back to our returning students and staff, and welcome to 

those who are new to Otonga School. I trust everyone has had a good break over the holidays and are 

ready for a great year. 
 

Welcome to our new staff members. We know that you will make them feel welcome. I've had the pleasure 

of meeting each and know they will be fantastic additions to the team. 
 

Last year was a busy year for the Board. We had our triennial elections resulting in a new Board being 

elected and "changing of the guard". Thank you again to our outgoing members particularly Tim Cochrane 

who was Board Chair for three years. 
 

The BOT has finalised our 5YA Property Plan with the Ministry of Education which covers our projects and 

spending for the next five years. Excitingly we were able to fund the purchase of a school van for trips and 

activities along with help from Otonga School Support Group and RECT. It has already been put to good use 

by the teachers who took it to Napier for the Learning Through Play conference last week. I have heard 

fantastic feedback about it. 
 

Looking to the year ahead we have already begun implementing our 5YA Property Plan. We are also 

discussing and planning what further projects could further enhance the property and beautiful grounds at 

the school, so watch this space in that regard. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support and best of luck to everyone for the year ahead. 
 

Jonathan Brady 



 

 

 

Introducing… 

Kia Ora! I’m Whaea Nat! I was a student at 

Otonga during my primary school years and 

am so excited to be coming back as a 

teacher. I am a very artsy person who loves 

painting, dancing, music and kapa haka. In 

my spare time I love hanging out with my 

cats in the garden and spending time with 

my family. I cannot wait for this new 

adventure in my teaching career! 

 

 

Kia ora, My name is Andrew Doyle.  

I am originally from Ireland but have 

called Rotorua home for the last nine 

years. I am really excited to be a part of 

Otonga School this year. I am married 

with three daughters, Emma 9, Olivia 8 

and Molly 6. I am an experienced senior 

school teacher with a love of sport, 

science and looking after our 

environment. I can't wait to get to know 

the students and their family next year, 

and look forward to being a part of the 

Otonga whānau.  

 

  

Kia Ora, I'm super excited to join the Otonga 

whanau this year and meet all the wonderful 

families who make up our awesome community. 

Although I'm Rotorua born and raised, I spent 16 

years living in Sydney teaching in the primary 

sector so it's nice to be home working in the NZ 

school system. My husband John and I have two 

daughters Aurora and Allegra. My girls are 

definitely cat people owning 2 Siberian beauties, 

Charlie and Suki. My interests are gardening, 

ancient history and getting out into the 

Redwoods whenever I can. Make sure you pop 

into the office to say hello next time you're at 

school, I'd love to see you. Mrs Katrina Weller 

 

 

“Kia Ora whanau, I’m super privileged to be the new 

Caretaker at Te Kura o Tihiōtonga. My wife, Whaea 

Jess in Room 8, and my 2 boys are already here and 

love the school. I have a long history at the school with 

my grandparents being on the original school board 

and my mum and siblings were foundation pupils. I’m 

excited to do my part in keeping Otonga School as one 

of the greatest schools in Rotorua. I look forward to 

seeing you around the school.” Matua Dan Gibbs 

 



 

 

 

‘Know me before you teach me’ Meetings 
We have received some really great feedback about holding our Otonga Progress Plan (OPP) ‘Know 

me before you teach me’ Meetings before school starts. 
 

At Otonga School we value whānaungatanga and working together with families for the success of our 

students. This is for teachers to learn from families and children about their students’ interests, 

aspirations, passions and how we can best support you throughout 2023. 

 

NZEI Union Meeting - Monday 27th February 
Our teachers will be attending the above meeting. We ask that you please pick up your child(ren) from 
school at 12.30 pm this day. Many Thanks 
 

Notice of Rotorua Central Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day on 24th April 
Just a heads up that on Monday 24th April school will be closed for students for our first teacher only 

day in 2023. Four extra days over the next two years were being made available because of significant 

changes to “strengthen our schooling curriculum and assessment systems”. Timing of the second day in 

2023 and those in 2024 are still to be confirmed. 

 

Vis Tab Sign-in Sponsor Needed 

We are in search of a business to sponsor our 

VisTab - People Management System. All 

visitors sign in and out using Vis Tab on 

arrival/departure at reception in the school office. 
 

We will add your company logo at the bottom of 

the default screen. It is seen by many, even 

through the window when the school office is 

closed. 
 

The cost is $63.25 per month. Please contact the 

school office if you would like the opportunity.  

First in first served. 

 

School Bike Track - Jumps too dangerous 
We have had some (unofficial) over-enthusiastic bike track builders 

working on the bike track during the holidays. They have done a fantastic 

job but unfortunately have created something that our primary school age 

students cannot use. The jumps are simply too dangerous. Please stay 

off the bike track until we return it to something more manageable for our 

bikers. Matua Dan has cordoned it off and has made a warning sign to 

stay off please. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

         Have a lovely Waitangi weekend, 
 

         Gareth Cunliffe, Principal 

https://vistab.co.nz/


 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

Please name ALL your child’s 
belongings. This helps us to return 
them to the rightful owner if they are 
misplaced. Any unnamed items can 
be collected from the Lost Property 
shed beside the hall. Lost Property 
items will be displayed on Thursdays 
(weather permitting) on the concrete 
wall near the hall. 

  
 

OTONGA SPORTS – Term 1 Registrations Now Open: 

Cricket – Mixed Incrediball (Year 4-6) 
Available to year 4-6 boys and girls. 
 

Please click here to read the registration notice, which contains important information 
about the game and how to register and pay online via KINDO.  
 

Games will be held on Thursday afternoons from 3:45pm till 5pm (approx.) at 
Smallbone Park, Devon Street. Starting on 23rd February until 30th March.  
 

Registration Fee = $35 per player. 
 

A sports shirt and shorts can be purchased from https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am Wednesday 15th February.  
(No late entries will be accepted). 

Futsal 
Available to year 5-6 boys and girls. 
 

Please click here to read the registration notice, which contains important information 
about the game and how to register and pay online via KINDO. 
 

Games will be held on Sunday afternoons from 1pm till 7pm at the Rotorua Girls’ High School Arena, 
Old Taupo Road. Starting on 19th February until 2nd April.  
 

Registration Fee = $20 per player. 
 

A sports shirt and shorts can be purchased from https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am Wednesday 15th February.  
(No late entries will be accepted). 

Touch Rugby 
Available to year 0-6 boys and girls. 
 

Please click here to read the registration notice, which contains important information 
about the game and how to register and pay online via KINDO. 
 

JUNIOR GRADING Day will be held on Saturday 18th February and the competition will 
start on Tuesday 21st February (Years 5-8); and Wednesday 22nd February (Years 0-4) from 3:30pm 
onwards at the Westbrook fields.  
 

Registration Fee = $25 per player. 
 

A sports shirt and shorts can be purchased from https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am FRIDAY 10th February.  
(No late entries will be accepted). 
 

https://www.otonga.school.nz/files/Cricket_2023-Term_1_Registration_Notice.pdf
https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school
https://www.otonga.school.nz/files/Futsal_2023-Term_1_Registration_Notice_Due_via_KINDO_by_9am_Wednesday_15th_February_2023_.pdf
https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school
https://www.otonga.school.nz/files/_Rugby_2023-Term_1_Registration_Notice_Registrations_Due_via_KINDO_by_9am_Friday_10th_February_2023_.pdf
https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school


 

 

 

OTONGA SPORTS UNIFORMS 

For 2023 we are introducing a new 
school sports uniform. This will be our 
uniform for all sports in future: touch, 
miniball, cricket, futsal, netball, hockey, 
ripper.  
 
We are long past an upgrade and these 
new shirts and shorts are of top quality 
with a sublimated design.  
 
These are available for you to order at: 
https:www.uniformhub.co.nz/ 
collections/otonga-school 
 
You may wish to purchase these as 
everyday wear. 
 
Please note: Sports uniforms will no 
longer be available from anywhere else, 
just through SportsClub.  
 
Neil Carrington, Assistant Principal 

 

 
 

LIBRARY & INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY CENTRE NEWS 

Annual Stocktake and Return of Library Books:   
An amnesty is in place so please return any school Library or Readers you have found 

at home during the summer break.  

Summer Reading Programme : 
Children please return your completed   

'Summer Reading Log' and 'Favourite Book Review'  

page to the Library before Monday 13th February.  

The completed reviews with Illustration will be displayed in the Library. I hope you 

all enjoyed the reading challenge and had fun completing the review page. Make 

sure you check out the display wall later this month. 
 

Mrs Pauline Atkinson, Library Manager 

 
 

BEAN BAG WANTED 

If you have a spare bean bag at home that is no longer needed, we would love to 

take it off your hands. Please let us know at the school office. 

 

https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school
https://www.uniformhub.co.nz/collections/otonga-school


 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR BBQ TABLE SPONSORS  

We would like to thank everyone below who very kindly sponsored a BBQ table for 

our school. These are a great addition to our kura and are used by all students. It is 

great to see our students having a space to work outside the classroom or a place 

to sit, eat and chat with friends. If in the future you would like to sponsor a table 

please contact the school. Thank you.  
 

Amy Garrood 
 

The plaques on the tables include:  
 

"You are always enough" 

Sponsored by The Reweti & Thrush Whanau 2022 

“Supported by Mercury” 

  "Take back your Weekends” 

Sponsored by Crewcut Lawn & Garden 

"The important thing is not to stop questioning!" - Albert Einstein 

Sponsored by Silver Fern Rotorua Suites & Spa 

Eves Real Estate 



 

 

 

SCHOOLDOCS  

We invite you to view/review our school policies at https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz (Note that there is no "www.") 

Our username is: otonga and password is: fourwinds  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        COMMUNITY EVENTS, NOTICES & SERVICES 

Rotorua Central Scouts – Cub Section 
Is your youth interested in joining our Scout Group? Our Den is in Pererika Street - Cub section 8 - 11yrs meets 
Thursdays 6 - 7:30pm. The first 4 nights are free. Contact 027-490-3124 or 07-348-5853 please leave a message 
if no answer, all enquiries will be replied to. 

 
Otonga After School Care Programme 
Are you looking for part time work?  Or maybe you know someone who is.   
This job is working with children every school day from 2.30pm until 5pm.  
The successful applicant will be mature, good natured, able to communicate easily with 
children and totally responsible. It’s an assistant supervisor role which requires energy 
and commitment. The care of the children is the focus and the ability to work in a team.  
If this work appeals to you, please send your CV to robyn.cowley@xtra.co.nz.  
We look forward to hearing from you. Nga mihi, Robyn Cowley. 

 

https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz/
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